Commissioner Thomas O’Neal called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 21 April 2022.  Commissioners present: James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Bill McGee, and Ronald Coss. Executive Director Cathy Wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present. James G. “Grant” Wells was absent and excused.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Jim Ryan moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 14 April 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: Renovations were discussed. Ms. Baker informed the board members that the staff restroom has been updated with a new vanity and mirror. John, who works for the Heritage building, will pick up the old vanity and mirror and properly dispose of it. 
The office manager position was conversed about. Ms. Baker advised the board that the three applicants completed the DISC assessments. Ms. Baker and Ms. Wood are scheduled to meet with Scott Brown from Focal Point this afternoon. They will review and discuss the outcomes and schedule second interviews for next week.
Executive Director Updates: Ms. Wood arranged for Carolyn Ebbs to work in the office the week of May 2 while the staff attends the OSACVSO Spring School. 
Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:
Memorial Day ~ $500.00 each to MOPH 620, VFW 1031, AMLEG 176, PUP Tent 5, VFW 8437, Voiture 384, VFW 9966, AMLEG 286, and Marine Corps League 963 for Memorial Day.
Other Expenses ~ $450.00 to Focal Point for 3 DISC assessments, $2,495.10 to CDW Government for 6 Adobe Licenses.
Travel Expenses ~ $4,152.00 to Marriott Northwest for Spring School Lodging for staff.
The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by and carried by a unanimous vote.
Public Comments: None. 
Jim Ryan moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance.  Ron Coss seconded the motion. Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, absent; Jim Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried. The board entered Executive Session at 8:37a.m. The board reviewed financial assistance. The board returned to open session at 9:00 a.m.

Bill McGee moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicants: Jim Ryan seconded the motion. 

Abdul-Muhyi, Muhammad, 2100 E. High St., Springfield, OH 45505, nurse’s aide, was approved for a $200.00 Kroger card for food. Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

Kinnard, Robert, 2007 Broadway St., Springfield, OH 45504, newspaper carrier, was approved for $110.89 to Rumpke for trash, $194.74 to Mercy Health Physicians for a medical bill, and $61.05 to City of Springfield for water. 
Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

Massie, Mary, widow, 2981 Vester Ave. Apt. DK17, Springfield, OH 45503, dishwasher, was approved for a $200.00 Kroger card for food and $420.30 to Shawnee Optical for glasses. Vote: Yes 4, No 0.
Speakman, Scot, 2395 West Jackson Rd., Yellow Springs, OH 45387, landscaper, was approved for a $200.00 Kroger card for food, $318.17 to Park National Bank for car payment, $104.64 to Ohio Edison for electric, $78.13 to Progressive for car insurance,  and $870.66 to Specialized Loan Services for mortgage. Vote: Yes 4, No 0.
There being no further business to come before the board, Jim Ryan moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:10a.m.
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